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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 18th July 2016 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr G Stephenson
Councillors: 

B Green, A Hardcastle, K Hobman, E Smith
Clerk (Acting):

Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
Ward Cllrs:

A Strangeway, K West,
4 parishioners were present
073/16

To record any Apologies for Absence



Cllr Rogers, Cllr Pearson
074/16

To record any Register of Interests



Cllrs Hardcastle registered an interest in agenda item 080/16 1).
075/16
To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the

                        Chairman (10 minutes maximum)
A parishioner reporter that weed killer had been sprayed over a large part of his garden and the front grass verge, causing a lot of damage to his plants. The incident has been reported to the Police.
Any parishioner who has any information or has experienced similar damage should contact the Police and notify the Parish Council.

It was reported that the hedgerow along the edge of the field near the bridge was beginning to encroach onto the footpath. This will be monitored.
076/16

To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if
            approved

Proposed by Cllr Hardcastle, seconded by Cllr Green that the minutes be approved and signed in readiness for publication. Agreed by all. Action - YE
077/16

To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:
018/16a    Neighbourhood Plan

A ‘Lessons Learnt’ event is being held on 19th July in Pocklington to discuss the processes and experiences of preparing a Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Green will attend.
Jessica Hobson has agreed to meet with the Parish Council to discuss the way forward with its’ draft Neighbourhood Plan. She will attend the next Parish Council meeting which will begin at 7.00pm to accommodate this discussion.
Cllr Hobson will check that all documents are available.



018/16b    Children’s Playing Field



                        Maintenance – Councillors have tidied and replaced the edging to the wet pour matting and

has been jet-washed. Painting of the play equipment has begun but has been held up owing

to the wet weather. Ties have been attached to the top of the swing frames to prevent the 

pigeons from gathering there and soiling the swings underneath. 

The replacement swings are due to arrive within the next 2 weeks.

Cllr Stephenson thanked Cllrs Smith and Green for sourcing and installing the materials.


Cllr Stephenson and the Clerk met with Vicky Jude from the ERYC Sports, Play and Arts
Service to discuss possible further funding for the Children’s Playing Field. She suggested 
that the field would be able to support one more large piece of equipment and that it should 
be aimed at slightly older children as the current equipment is suitable for pre-school to 
lower juniors. She advised that the best way to make any decisions would be to survey the 
children at the local primary school. It would also be a good idea to hold a Half Fun Day on 
the playing field to help get ideas for the most suitable equipment to buy. Her team of
Play Rangers would be on hand to assist the Parish Council and any volunteers to run this
She would then assist with any applications for funding.
This will remain an agenda item.
142/15d    Update on public footpaths: 

 

Extension from Village to Pylon Corner – the Parish Council have not had a response to

the letter sent to Dave Sach of ERYC. Cllr Strangeway informed the meeting that the moving

of the village signage was at the top of the list.
This will stay on the agenda until the matter is resolved.
142/15e    Defibrillators 
The first defibrillator familiarisation session was held on Saturday 9th July. Unfortunately, it was poorly attended. There will be another drop-in session on Saturday 23rd July, 1-4pm.

The proposed entry in the Parish Newsletter did not appear so large posters will be displayed outside the Village Hall.
006/16     Village Maintenance Schedule  - 
Field House - the new gulley is still to be installed. It was anticipated that it would be done
before the end of July. Dave Sach of ERYC Highways is to be re-approached. Action –  AS
Grange Farm – it was pointed out that the repairs to the drainage should not be dependent on the erection of the proposed agricultural building as it is 500m away. 

The road is dangerous and should be dealt with as a separate issue.

The request to ERYC to deal with is to be re-enforced.

031/16 vi)    Bank Mandates 
Forms for the change of the Barclays bank mandate have been returned for further signing. 

Action – ER, YE



054/16 vi)  Emergency Plans


These have been completed. Details not already issued will be retained in order to comply

with the Data Protection Act. The Plans will be posted on the village website. Action –  AH


065/16   i)  Risk Assessment for Beacon Green

                       This will be circulated for comment. Action – GS



065/16  ii)  Transparency Code



The application for funding has been completed. The application was circulated for approval
            and acceptance. Proposed by Cllr Hardcastle, seconded by Cllr Green
078/16

Agenda items
i) Report from Public Meeting re flooding and drainage
The report has been forwarded to Yorkshire Water and ERYC Flood Risk Assessment Management Team for comments. Once these have been received, the report will be made available on the village website. Copies are to be sent to the Ward councillors. Action – YE, AH

The report was approved and accepted by the Parish Council.
Proposed by Cllr Smith, seconded by Cllr Green All in favour.
ii) Planning Procedures - tracking
The government have introduced instances of planning when the Parish Council will not be officially notified for comment. However, the Council will be able to track all applications so that they are aware of what is happening in the parish. 
This will be carried out monthly and will be made an agenda item.   
iii) Parish Newsletter
There have previously been problems in having items included in the Parish Newsletter. Notification of the forthcoming Defibrillator Familiarisation Drop-in Sessions was emailed in advance of the deadline for inclusion in the July Newsletter. Unfortunately, it did not appear. It would appear that submission by email is not successful.
A letter is to be written to express the Parish Council’s disappointment, particularly as it makes a financial contribution to the publication of the newsletter. Action - YE   
079/16

To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for May 2016


The monthly financial report for June 2016 was tabled and accepted by all councillors.

Proposed: Cllr Green, Seconded: Cllr Hobman. All in favour.


To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for
payments received

1) Mrs Y Eggleston £267.42 – salary and non-consolidated payment
2) Mr G Stephenson £26.60 – travel expenses
3) Mr W Ward £492.00 – cutting of hedges on Beacon Green
4) Mrs Y Eggleston £5.76 – postage
5) Mr J Newlove £10.00 – printing of Public Meeting flyers
6) Mrs Y Eggleston £10.24 – posters for Public Meeting
Proposed:  Cllr Green Seconded: Cllr Hardcastle. Agreed by all that these payments should be made.
080/16

To note and process any Planning Matters



New Applications: 


16/02076/PLF Siting of 2 holiday lodges (caravans) and re-siting of 2 approved holiday 


lodges (caravans), erection of an agricultural building with associated works and


infrastructure – Land adjacent to Herrington Park, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent 


for Mr M Robb


This application was discussed in great detail. 



The Parish Council strongly object to this application.



It was agreed that a letter of objection is to be drafted and sent to ERYC Planning Dept..



It will contain the following salient points. Action – YE
The validity of moving ‘approved buildings’ from one site to another MUST be questioned. Whole of application is a NEW application, 
Is for further development of greenfield site in the open countryside, covering area of 
4 hectares outside development limits. Is contrary to various area plans.
               
Development limits and plans being ignored.

                      Application is misleading. Land for agricultural use only. Would need ‘Change of 

           Use’ application. 

                      Discrepancy - ‘proposed development and business rationale’ stated within the
           planning statement : eg: development of 4 holiday lodges and re-siting of the
           retained lodge, 
                     Is neither owner nor leaseholder of the land.

                     Which lodges are being ‘re-sited’?
Works on previous successful applications not commenced.
                       Drainage of site a major concern. 
                       Yorkshire Water recommended that ‘there not be any approval of applications for
development until the current drainage and sewerage problems are assessed and rectified.
                        Flood Risk Assessment refers to Development site. Disregards effect on neighbouring

 properties. 

Have no beneficial effect on the village or community. No employment opportunities.
Figures indicate 10% occupancy rate. 

Serious concerns about road safety. 


16/02123/PLF Erection of a detached double garage – 2 Woldcroft, Sutton upon



Derwent, YO41 4DQ for Mr & Mrs Connor


No objection.


Notices of Decisions Received: None
081/16

To hear and note any correspondence matters
1)  A request has been received from Mr John Newlove to hold a Classic Car Show on Beacon Green on Sunday 21st August, 2016.  Permission granted. Action - YE  
2) Notification of Bus Consultation Drop-in Sessions has been received. Posters have been put on the noticeboards and the village website informing residents of the dates and times. A mobile unit will be in the village on Friday 19th August outside the Primary School.
3) Notification of the issue of the City of York Local Plan Preferred Sites Consultation documents has been received. Details for access have been put on the village website 
for parishioners to view. Responses to the plan must be received by 5pm on 12th September 2016.
Although the plans are for the city of York, there may be implications on outlying areas, Sutton upon Derwent being one of them.
082/16

To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman
i) Noticeboards – Cllr Green has been pricing ‘ready-made’ noticeboards. As all the village boards need replacing, he will endeavour to find out if they can be made locally. Action – BG
ii) There are two loose manholes on the footpath, where ERYC have been carrying out their drainage investigations, which are dangerous. An email is to be sent to Steve Charlton requesting that they be positioned correctly. Action – YE
iii) A meeting is to be set up between the Parish Council and ERYC Planning Dept to discuss planning and the flood risk.
The Clerk is to liaise with Cllr Strangeway. Action – YE, AS
083/16

To fix the date and time of the next meeting



Monday 22nd August 2016 at 7.00pm
There being no other business the Chair closed the meeting at 8.45pm
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